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Onondaga and Mid-Hudson Chiefs Work for Progress  

Every police department in New York is facing recruiting and retention problem. Recently, the 

Onondaga County Chiefs took action. Requesting assistance from Assemblyman Al Stirpe (Assembly 

District 127) the Chiefs asked for legislation raising the cap on earnings by retirees. Stripe responded by 

drafting legislation with Senator John Mannion (Senate District 50). The legislation raises the cap on 

earnings for retired police officers from $35,000 to $65,000.   

On October 13th Stirpe and Mannion held a press conference in Central New York introducing the 

legislation accompanied by about a dozed police chiefs. At the press conference Cicero Police Chief 

Steve Rotunno said “ We’re currently in a crisis never seen before or experienced in law enforcement.  If 

we don’t hold on to our retirees, we may be faced with the reality that we can no longer adequately 

protect the communities we serve.”  

Continued on page 2 

Assemblyman Al Stirpe and Senator John Manion address the media with     

Onondaga County Chiefs  
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      Onondaga and Mid-Hudson Chiefs work for progress  
    

 

 

  North Syracuse Chief Bill Becker highlighted the issue of New York retirees moving to other states to 

work in law enforcement and collect their pensions saying “Rhode Island calls them New York wonders,” 

referring to the highly trained and experienced officers from New York moving to other states.  

“Unfortunately, a lot of them leave New York. They go to other places where there are no restrictions, but I 

think a lot of them would stay and a lot of them would continue to work in law enforcement,” said Stirpe.  

Senate bill S9576 https://www.nysenate.gov/legislation/bills/2021/S9576 is sponsored by Manion and with 

assistance from the Mid- Hudson Chiefs, co-sponsored by Michelle Hinchey (46th senate district) and Shelly 

Mayer (37th senate district).  Please support this legislation by contacting your local The legislation is 

specifically intended to benefit retired officers working as school resource officers and will allow 

municipalities to hire retired officers as school resource officer at reasonable rate.  Manion said that the 

school resource officer positions are “ideal” for retired police officers because of the school schedule. 

Although intended for school resource officers the proposed legislation will apply to all retired police 

officers hired by municipalities. NYSACOP  supports this legislation and encourages you to support it as 

well by contacting your local representatives.  

  

Cicero Police Chief Steve Rotunno 

speaks at press event . 
Syracuse Police Chief Joe Cecile  speaks 

at press  event. 

https://www.nysenate.gov/legislation/bills/2021/S9576
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       From the Executive Director 

  Chief/Ret. Patrick Phelan 

 

Rochester City Council Members Send Letter to Hochul  

Asking for Changes to Bail Laws 

 

In late October, members of the Rochester’s all democrat city council sent a letter to Governor Kathy 

Hochul asking for changes to the bail system. The letter asked for a special session of the legislature so 

that a “dangerousness standard” could be enacted. The council members pointed out the shootings in 

Rochester have doubled since bail reform was enacted. Signing the letter were councilmembers Jose 

Peo, Willie Lightfoot,  Lashay Harris, and Miguel Melendez, Michael Patterson.  

“I am a registered Democrat, and I am a loyal Democrat. And the Assembly is controlled by the Demo-
cratic Party. The Senate is controlled by the Democratic Party. The Governor of the State of New York 
is a Democrat. If you believe that Black lives matter, we’re getting shot! Do something! Have this 

“If Black lives matter, 

we’re getting shot! Do  

something!” Rochester 

City Councilman Michael 

Patterson 

Rochester City Council member Michael Patterson displays letter to Governor Hochul 

Continued on Page 10 
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PERMA Law Enforcement/Corrections  

Injury Report - September 2022  

 Hand to Hand - 17 (accidentally tased, resisted, scratched, bitten, punched, kicked)  
Exposure - 5 (saliva, heroin, blood) 
Training - 4  (firearms, dt) 
Working Around Vehicle - 2 (struck head, wrist) 
Animal Bite - 1 (bee sting) 
Driving/Passenger - 1 (MVA) 
Forced Entry - 1 (cut by glass) 
Getting In/Out of Vehicle - 1 (knee pain) 
Handling Object - 1 (barricade) 
Miscellaneous - 1 (unknown debris entered eye inside dirty house) 
Patient Assist - 1 (lifting patient) 
Pursuit - 1 (laceration) 
Responding to Call - 1 (strained knee while running to fair incident) 
Walking - 1 (knee contusion after slipping on wet surface)  

 

 

Please direct questions about this monthly report to Pete Frisoni (Public Safety Risk Management Specialist) 

Copyright © 2022 Public Employer Risk Management Association, Inc. 

Activities Breakdown of claims submitted 

mailto:pfrisoni@perma.org
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Visit our website: www.nychiefs.org 

Recent and archived publications; NYSACOP 

Partners; membership directory; podcasts; 

training, and much more. 

 

Middletown Cop Receives Medal Of Valor 

 

 

Middletown Officer Evan Barone—Photo Courtesy of The Epoch Times 

Middletown Police Officer Evan Barone was selected by the Division of Criminal  Justice Services as 

the recipient of the Medal od Valor for demonstrating exceptional courage and bravery in service to 

his community.  Officer Barone was flagged down while on patrol by a woman who advised him that 

her ex-boyfriend was refusing to leave her home.  Barone followed the complainant to her house to 

investigate, As Barone exited his vehicle, the boyfriend exited the house and  shot Barone. A bullet 

struck Barone in the arm, causing nerve and bone damage before lodging in his vest. Despite being   

Continued on Page 7 
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2022 Support a Law Enforcement Family in Need at Christmas Program          

     Accepting Nominations  

The New York Law Enforcement Assistance Program 

(NYLEAP) is accepting nominations for the 5th Annual    

Support a Law Enforcement Family in Need at Christmas    

program. Since it’s inception the program has assisted fami-

lies dealing with a range of tragedies such as death of a law 

enforcement parent, a debilitating cancer diagnosis, and a 

heart transplant recipient.  .   

WHO CAN BE NOMINATED: 

A family of a police officer, corrections officer, probation officer, parole 

officer, or dispatcher who is in need. Need is any physical, mental emo-

tional, or financial crisis the family is experiencing due to a critical cir-

cumstance such as illness, serious physical injury, or death of a family 

member. Death includes on or off duty suicide.  

REQUIREMENTS: 

The nominee must agree to participate in the program prior to submit-

ting the nomination 

An agency liaison name and contact information must accompany each 

nomination.  

SUBMIT NOMINATIONS HERE: 

https://bit.ly/LEFamilyNomination  

 

NOMINATIONS DUE BY OCTOBER 21st, 2022 

For more information ;  le.families.in.need@gmail.com  or call Scott Neff 

at 518-944-1973 or Cindy Neff at 518-428-4432 

NYLEAP is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization providing peer-driven assistance to law enforcement officers who have been in-

volved in critical incidents. Combined with chaplaincy support, Post Critical Incident Seminars, education, and training, 
NYLEAP is saving careers, families, and lives. https://www.nyleap.org/ 

https://bit.ly/LEFamilyNomination
file:///C:/Users/PatrickPhelan/Documents/2022 Support LE Families at Christmas 9-7-2022[57244].docx
mailto:le.families.in.need@gmail.com
https://www.nyleap.org/
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Contact Us  
 

Share your stories, photographs, comments and questions:  
 

Office: 518-355-3371 

Fax: 518-571-1212 
 
 

Visit us on the web at www.nychiefs.org  

New York State Association of Chiefs of Police 

3177 Latta Rd., # 230    Rochester, NY 14612 

 

Continued from page 5 

Seriously injured  Barone was able to return fire, strike the suspect, and take him into custody.  “ 

There were people all around him when this occurred. I truly believe that if I it wasn’t for Officer 

Barone being there at that moment and stopping that individual, he was going to cause harm to oth-

ers” Middletown Chief John Ewanciw told the Epoch Times. Officer Barone is the first Middletown 

Police Officer to receive the award. Governor Kathy Hochul said “ Despite being seriously wound-

ed, Officer Barone demonstrated exceptional bravery by putting himself in harms way to keep New 

Yorkers safe. His quick thinking and swift action prevented anyone else from being harmed by the 

gunman. We honor him for his courage and service, and we also commend the thousands of police 

officers who work tirelessly to protect New Yorkers in communities across the state.” Congratula-

tion s to Officer Evan Barone and the Middletown Police Department.  

Lt. Governor Delgado       

congratulates Officer Evan 

Barone, photo courtesy of the 

Mid Hudson News 
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Life Member Chief Wayne Quattrone Passes  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chief Wayne Quattrone  passed away on November 2nd, 2022. Chief Quattrone 
served as the Chief of Police in Busti, NY from 1968 to 1982. Quattrone 
previously served as an officer with the City of Salamanca Police Department. 
Wayne was a life member of NYSACOP.  Quattrone also served in the US Navy 
aboard the USS Independence. A memorial service will be held at 3:00 PM on 

Tuesday November 8th, 2022 at the Conduit Ministries in Jamestown, NY.  

 Wayne E. Quattrone | News, Sports, Jobs - Post Journal (post-journal.com)  

Wayne E. Quattrone Obituary - Visitation & Funeral Information (petersonfh.net)  

 

 

https://www.post-journal.com/obituaries/2022/11/wayne-e-quattrone/
https://www.post-journal.com/obituaries/2022/11/wayne-e-quattrone/
https://www.petersonfh.net/obituaries/Wayne-E.-Quattrone?obId=26284517#/celebrationWall
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Looking for  

Training Opportunities? 

Check our Training Calendar at the end of this 

Chiefly Speaking. Includes links for 

Registration, Information, and Questions! 

Continued from page 3 

 

A similar request went to the Governor earlier this year from former Rochester Police Chief, Mayor, and 

Lt. Governor Bob Duffy. Duffy asked for a special session for the legislature to enact a dangerousness 

standard and allow judges to exercise discretion and consider if a defendant is a danger to the community 

when determining bail. These letters come amidst the surge of violent crime in Rochester.  

NYSACOP has drafted legislation that includes the ability of a judge to considers the defendants threat to 
public safety when determining bail. This legislation was presented in December 2021, thus far no action 

has been taken on this legislation.  

 

Former Commissioner Dermot Shea speaks at press event introducing NYSACOP Bail reform legislation 
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Check out the September edition of our magazine,  

The Chief’s Chronicle. 

 

Click on Publications  

at nychiefs.org 
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https://www.nychiefs.org/assets/ChiefsChronicle/Chiefs%20Chronicle%20Magazine%20SEPT2022.pdf
https://www.nychiefs.org/assets/ChiefsChronicle/The_Chiefs_Chronicle_Dec2020.pdf
https://www.nychiefs.org/assets/ChiefsChronicle/NY%20CHIEFS%20SEPT%202021_FINAL.pdf
https://www.nychiefs.org/assets/ChiefsChronicle/Chiefs Chronicle Magazine SEPT2022.pdf
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Cheektowaga Chief Speaks Out Against Bail Reform 

The November 4th, 2022 edition of the New York Post featured a story about Cheektowaga Police 
Chief Brian Gould. Chief Gould spoke out after a member of his community was brutally beaten in a 
domestic assault. The suspect was released without bail because the judge was not allowed to set bail 
under the latest bail reform laws. The next morning the same suspect allegedly crashed his car into the 
victims car as she drove her kids to school. The suspect then murdered the victim with a shotgun in 
front of her children.  The suspect, Adam Benefield, had been paroled in 2015 after serving 15 years 
for the gunpoint abduction of a separate victim.  “My message to the governor would be ; Please show 
us some support in law enforcement. Help us by allowing judges to consider someone’s 
dangerousness when they make a determination whether someone should be released or should be 
held in custody.” 

Adam Bennefield is now being held without bail on one count of second degree murder and three 
counts of endangering the welfare of a child, in addition to charges from the earlier attack.  

“The community expects police to keep them safe, and we’re doing everything in our power, but 
frustratingly, in New York state our judges are not trusted to make decisions based upon a person’s 
level of dangerousness and that’s one of the No. 1 things that we’re lobbying for as police chiefs in New 
York state.” said Gould.  
 
NYSACOP continues to advocate for change to the bail reform laws and push for adoption of our 
already written legislation. 
 

Cheektowaga Police Chief Brian Gould 
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Training Calendar 
 
Check out these training opportunities specially selected for New York State law enforcement leaders; with 
links for registration and questions. DO you have a training event you would like to share? Email us at 
APB@nychiefs.org  

Post Critical Incident Seminar—Nov. 7-9 (Nassau Co.) Register Questions 

MPTC Defensive Tactics Instructor Course—(Westchester Co.) Nov. 7-18 Register  Questions 

Leadership Summit by NYSACOP and NYSSA—Nov. 8-10 Queensbury Hotel, Glens Falls, NY—details 
coming soon 

MPTC Basic School Resource Officer Course—(Ontario Co.) Nov. 14-18  Register  Questions1 Questions2 

Recognizing the Cannabis Impaired Motorist—Warren Co. March 1; Ulster Co. March 15; Oneida Co. April 
19 (Prerequisite: SFST) Register  Questions 

Finding the Unfindable   -  Advanced Digital Investigations  - Oneida County   -  November 29th—
December 1st ENVISAGE Acadis® (ny.gov)  

Principled Policing In Service  

November 17th Erie County   

November 18th Erie County  Principled Policing In-Service Erie Co Nov2022 (alchemer.com)  

December 1st Finger Lakes region 

December 2nd Finger Lakes Region Principled Policing In-Service Finger Lakes Dec 2022 (alchemer.com)  

December 7th Saratoga County 

December 8th Saratoga County Principled Policing In-Service Saratoga Co. Dec 2022 (alchemer.com)  

New York Law Enforcement Officers and the Law Practices and Procedures  

Orange County November 30th  NY Law Enforcement and the Law - Fall 2022 (alchemer.com)  

Genesee County December 8th  NY Law Enforcement and the Law - Fall 2022 (alchemer.com)  

Disability Awareness Intructor  - Monroe County January 31st to February 1st, Dutchess County March 
20th—21st, Virtual December 5th—6th, February 6th—7th 

Breath Analysis Operator Course—Rockland County - 
December 6th—8th  

Webinar—Searching for digital evidence in your physical 
crime scene  -  Part 1 December 7th 1:00-3:00 pm 

 Part 2 December 21st 1:00—3:00 pm  

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:APB@nychiefs.org?subject=Training%20Announcement%20Recommendation%20for%20Chiefly%20Speaking%20News
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.surveymonkey.com%2Fr%2FPCIS11_LI&data=05%7C01%7CScott.Neff%40dcjs.ny.gov%7C40cb9fda5eeb40a828e608da900e3f04%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C637980688108142255%7CUnknown%7CTW
mailto:carpenter@nyleap.org
https://survey.alchemer.com/s3/6932964/Defensive-Tactics-Instructor-Course-Westchester-County-November-7-18-2022
mailto:daniel.nedwell@dcjs.ny.gov
https://nysheriffs.formstack.com/forms/basic_school_resource_officer_2022_copy_copy
mailto:jbecker@nysheriffs.org
mailto:daniel.nedwell@dcjs.ny.gov
https://survey.alchemer.com/s3/6994798/Recognizing-the-Cannabis-Impaired-Motorist-Warren-and-Oneida-County
mailto:kevin.boehme@dcjs.ny.gov
https://lmsportal-dhses.ny.gov/AcadisViewer/Login.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2fAcadisViewer%2fRegistration%2fRegistrationHome.aspx
https://survey.alchemer.com/s3/7080219/Principled-Policing-In-Service-Erie-Co-Nov2022
https://survey.alchemer.com/s3/7080274/Principled-Policing-In-Service-Finger-Lakes-Dec-2022
https://survey.alchemer.com/s3/7080278/Principled-Policing-In-Service-Saratoga-Co-Dec-2022
https://survey.alchemer.com/s3/7034486/NY-Law-Enforcement-and-the-Law-Fall-2022
https://survey.alchemer.com/s3/7034486/NY-Law-Enforcement-and-the-Law-Fall-2022
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Retiring Soon? 

You are still a valued member!  

Check your NYSACOP Profile to ensure that  

your email and address preferences are updated so that you continue to receive our  

notifications and publications.  

Go to the Members tab at nychiefs.org 

    Chiefly Speaking 
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On Wednesday, July 20, 2022 at 

approximately 09:33 AM, the Quogue 

Village Police responded to a report 

of dead shark on the Ocean Beaches 

in the Village of Quogue, between 

numbers 80 and 90 Dune Road. The 

shark is reported to be approximately 

7-8 feet in length. The sighting was 

originally reported from an area 

resident on Dune Road. The shark 

was subsequently washed back out to 

sea before the Police could secure it. 

We have been in contact with South 

Fork Natural History Museum Shark 

Research and Education Program, 

who are attempting to monitor this 

situation along with our law 

enforcement partners. 

 

At this time we are cautioning 

swimmers and boaters in the area to 

be aware of this ongoing situation, 

and to keep distance to allow the Law 

Enforcement to monitor this event. 

If the shark is spotted please contact 

the Quogue Village Police 

Department at 631-653-4791  

 

Just when you thought is was safe to go back in the water 

https://www.nychiefs.org/
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Start Planning Now: 

Blackout Wednesday 
November 23, 2022  

This Thanksgiving, NHTSA and its partners are teaming up to keep you safe on the roads.  A popular trend, 

Thanksgiving Eve, or “Blackout Wednesday,” highlights - and even encourages - the heavy consumption of 

alcohol on the Wednesday before Thanksgiving.  NHTSA is working hard to get the message out that Buzzed 

Driving Is Drunk Driving. 

Our goal is to assist our traffic safety advocates and to educate the public on the dangers and consequences of 

impaired driving.  

 Click here to download the 2022 campaign materials. 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA5MjAuNjM5NTY4NzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy50cmFmZmljc2FmZXR5bWFya2V0aW5nLmdvdi9nZXQtbWF0ZXJpYWxzL2RydW5rLWRyaXZpbmcvYnV6emVkLWRyaXZpb


17 

17 

 

SAVE THE DATES 
New York State Association of Chiefs of Police  

Annual Training Conference 

The Desmond Crowne Plaza, Albany 

July 16-19, 2023 
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 Rural Violent Crime Reduction 

Initiative Solicitation Webinar  

November 10, 2022, 2:00pm – 3:00pm, ET  

The Rural Violent Crime Reduction Initiative (RVCRI) team is thrilled to announce the launch of 

the RVCRI Microgrant Application! RVCRI, funded by the Bureau of Justice Assistance and 

supported by the National Policing Institute and Local Initiatives Support Corporation (LISC), 

provides microgrants and training and technical assistance (TTA) support to law enforcement 

agencies addressing violent crime challenges in rural areas. Awards will range from $25,000 - 

$150,000. Applications and awards will be made on a rolling cohort basis with the first cohort 

deadline being December 15, 2022. Additional information can be found on the RVCRI website 

at: www.RuralVCRI.org.  

On November 10, 2022, at 2:00pm ET, the RVCRI team will host a solicitation webinar to discuss 

the RVCRI microgrant application requirements and process. During this event, the RVCRI team 

will answer the following questions:  

1. What is the RVCRI?  

2. Who is the RVCRI Team?  

3. Who is eligible to be a RVCRI micrograntee?  

4. What are the duties of RVCRI micrograntees?  

5. How do I apply to be a RVCRI micrograntee?  

6. What are allowable costs under the RVCRI?  

7. When are RVCRI applications due?  

8. How can I contact the RVCRI team?  

 

Register here to attend the event.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to the RVCRI team at 

RuralVCRI@policinginstitute.org  
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Please join our experts in Education and Law Enforcement  

 

Georgia Leacox, Former Assistant Principal & VP of Strategic Initiatives 

David Carlucci, Former NY State Senator 

Richard Ross, Ret. Police Commissioner  

Kathleen O’Toole, Ret Police Commissioner 

Donald De Lucca, Ret. Chief of Police & Past President IACP 

Cosimo Castronovo, Ret. Captain   

 

For an Educational Overview of Alyssa’s Law and the SaferWatch Mobile Panic Alert & Tip Reporting So-
lution 

 

SAFERWATCH WEBINAR INVITATION 

When: Thursday, November 17, 2022 

Time: 10am EST  

 

RSVP LINK: 

State of New York SaferWatch Live Demo Via Zoom - SaferWatch (saferwatchapp.com)  

                                       We look forward to you joining us! RSVP Today  

 

Visit our website: www.nychiefs.org 

Recent and archived publications; NYSACOP Partners;  

membership directory; podcasts; training, and much more. 

https://www.saferwatchapp.com/webinars/state-of-new-york-saferwatch-live-demo-lunch-learn/
https://www.saferwatchapp.com/webinars/state-of-new-york-saferwatch-live-demo-via-zoom/
https://www.saferwatchapp.com/webinars/state-of-new-york-saferwatch-live-demo-lunch-learn/
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Employment  Opportunities at The John F. Finn Institute for Public Safety  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Field Advisor  (Law Enforcement) Buffalo, NY  

The John F Finn Institute for Public Safety, Inc Job in Buffalo, NY | Indeed.com  

Field Advisor  (Law Enforcement) Goshen, NY  

The John F Finn Institute for Public Safety, Inc Job in Goshen, NY | Indeed.com  

Field Advisor  (Law Enforcement)  Utica, NY 

The John F Finn Institute for Public Safety, Inc Job in Utica, NY | Indeed.com  

SAVE THE DATE  

NYSACOP NEW CHIEFS TRAINING  

Niagara Falls Airbase, Niagara Falls, NY  

March 20th through 24th, 2023  

 

https://www.indeed.com/cmp/The-John-F-Finn-Institute-For-Public-Safety,-Inc/jobs?l=Buffalo%2C+NY
https://www.indeed.com/cmp/The-John-F-Finn-Institute-For-Public-Safety,-Inc/jobs?l=Goshen%2C+NY
https://www.indeed.com/cmp/The-John-F-Finn-Institute-For-Public-Safety,-Inc/jobs?l=Utica%2C+NY
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SILVER PARTNER UNIVERSITY OF SAN DIEGO 

OFFERS MASTER'S DEGREE PROGRAM IN  

LAW ENFORCEMENT AND PUBLIC SAFETY 

LEADERSHIP 

 

Chief Shawn Butler and Lt. Steve Weiss  

Share Their Stories  

The University of San Diego (USD) offers a Master's Degree Program in Law Enforcement and Public Safety 

Leadership suited to sitting and aspiring police executives. Are you looking for a flexible program that offers 

a relevant, contemporary curriculum that you can use TODAY? A program that offers flexibility for the law 

enforcement leader who is often on call or working overtime? 

In a special production for the New York State Association of Chiefs of Police, Professor Erik Fritsvold 

(Director of the Law Enforcement and Public Safety Leadership Program) discusses the innovative curricu-

lum, the instructors (most of whom include current and former police chiefs and military commanders), credit 

for prior learning, and more. You will also hear from 2 USD alumni: 

Chief Shawn Butler - Auburn, NY PD/Retired and current Chief of Police for the Catawba Indian Nation 

Police shares his experience as a graduate of the Master's Program at University of San Diego; 

Lt. Steve Weiss - NYPD/Retired talks about the relevance of the USD curriculum and the networking which 

has proven to be an invaluable resource to him. And Lt. Weiss is also an Instructor for USD! 

For more information visit criminaljustice.sandiego.edu or call 619-260-4580 

MORE  

INFO. 

https://onlinedegrees.sandiego.edu/masters-law-enforcement-leadership/lp/request-info/?leadsource=NY%20Chiefs&utm_campaign=lepsl-partner&utm_source=nychiefs&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=website
https://onlinedegrees.sandiego.edu/masters-law-enforcement-leadership/lp/request-info/?leadsource=NY%20Chiefs&utm_campaign=lepsl-partner&utm_source=nychiefs&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=website
https://nysacop.memberclicks.net/assets/Podcasts/APB207_University-of-San-Diego-Masters-Program.mp3
https://onlinedegrees.sandiego.edu/masters-law-enforcement-leadership/lp/request-info/?leadsource=NY%20Chiefs&utm_campaign=lepsl-partner&utm_source=nychiefs&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=website
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Officers & Staff  
 

President: 

Chief Kevin Sylvester 

Ossining Police Department 

 
1st Vice President Chief Joseph Sinagra 
Saugerties Police Department 
 
2nd Vice President 
Chief Shawn Heubusch 
Batavia Police Department 
 

3rd Vice President 

Chief Paul Oliva 

Mount Plesant Police Department 

 

Executive Director:  

Chief (Ret.) Patrick Phelan  

 

Treasurer: Asst. Chief (Ret.) Stephen Conner 

 

Immediate Past President 

Chief Timothy Parisi 

Ilion Police Department 

 

GTSC Liaison: 

Chief/Ret. Daniel Denz 
 
 

Board of Governors 
 
Past President 
Chief John Aresta  
Malverne Police Department 
 
Zone 1 
Chief Martin Flatley 
Southold Police Department 
 
Zone 2 
Commissioner Kenneth O. Jackson  
Garden City Police Department 
 
Zone 3 
Asst. Chief Sean Montgomery 
MTA 
 
Zone 4 
Chief Gregory Austin 
Rye Brook Police Department 
 
Zone 5 
Chief Dominick Blasko 
Crawford Police Department 
  
Zone 6 
Chief Michael D. Woods 
Colonie Police Department 
 
Zone 7 
Chief Michael J. Crowell 
Manlius Police Department 
 
Zone 8 
Chief Patrick J. Garey 
Endicott Police Department 
 
Zone 9 
Chef Joseph Geer 
Avon Police Department 
 
Zone 10 
Chief Shane Krieger 
East Aurora Police Department 
 
Retired Member Rep. 
Chief (Ret.) Michael Geraci 
 
Liaisons 

U.S. Attorney’s Ofc.—Chief (Ret.) Samuel M. Palmiere 

NYPD—Dep. Comm. Oleg Chernyavsky  

State University Police—Chief Chris Bartolomei 
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Don’t forget to renew  

your membership  

and update your profile 

Post of the Month by the Quogue Police Department  


